
APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB
Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

December 15, 2021

Called to Order: 6:00 PM

In attendance: Gary Menser, Tim Smith, Ray Jameson, Jason Myskow, Jennifer Tornero, Tim
Neubauer, Dina McKinney, Deborah Harris, Cecil Volsch, Tracey Graham, Jenaraye Graham,
Roy Garlio, Jesse Maxey, Sandy Oberlies

Close Call/Incident reports:
● Tim made a motion to move us into a closed session.  Seconded by Dina.  All in Favor.

Motion passes. Two hearings were held in closed session.

Range Reports:
● Facilities-Tim Smith: At the last meeting, Jason said if you take targets from one range,

put them back.  Apparently members misunderstood, now all the targets are being
placed on one range.  The wind has been terrible, causing trash cans to go missing and
port-a-potties tipped over.  Tracey asked for the status of the heater on Pistol.  Tim is
hoping to get it done next week.

● CRSO-Gary Menser:  A member blew up a gun.

● Pistol Range-Jennifer Tornero: Everything is ok. Sam specifically wanted her to ask for
more volunteers to help at the matches.  There was a discussion held that the people
that shoot need to get there early to help set up and tear down.  Sam needs additional
help with the paperwork involved.  Tim stated that Bay 3 power was out.  The GFI
tripped and it's fine now.  The timer knobs were stolen but Tim replaced them.

● Trap Range-Allen Rutledge: no report

● Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: Biggest issue is that the amber lights for going down range
sometimes don't work.  There might be something wrong with the switch.  Sometimes
the buzzers don't work either.  Tracey said we need to get an electrician to come out and
re-wire the building so we stop fighting it.  With the influx of money coming from
renewals, we need to be looking at that because it's a safety issue. Gary made a motion
that the Safety Committee recommend to the BOD that we rewire from the Indoor Range
all the way to Big Bore Range.  Second by Sandy.  Jason clarified an electrician to look
at the amber lights, new bells, new lights, new switches, new wires.  Vote called.  All in
favor.  Dina will add this to the agenda for January.



● Indoor Range-Ray Jameson: No report.  Gary said he is there every Monday, and the
range looks great.  He did encounter a member shooting who was going to go down
range and clean up his brass.  Gary needed to explain that you do not go down range in
there.

● Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: She went to sign in for an Archery event and everything
except archery was on the electronic event sign in.  Tim N. explained the bugs are being
worked out.

New Business:
● Deborah Harris reviewed the Range Safety Regulations.  She noted her issues with the

current regulations as written and went over them with the Committee.  Discussions
were held.  Dina will give Deb a digital copy of the Range Regulations so she can redline
it and present her changes as a proposal to the Committee at the January Safety
Committee meeting.  Thank you Deb for taking it on!

Adjournment: 7:35

Respectfully Submitted,
Dina McKinney, Secretary
Apple Valley Gun Club


